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	PTO Meeting Minutes
	October 13, 2016


Time:  7:00pm
 

Attendance:

Pam Vail, President

Silke Carlson, Co-Vice President, Committee Chair

Nicole Moore, Co-Vice President, Grade Level Coordinator

Brittany Meyer, Recording Secretary

Monique Phua, Treasurer
Kelli Castro, Correspondence Secretary
Not Present: 
Teachers in Attendance: 
Board Members in Attendance:  
_____________________________________________________________________________________

Welcome/Call to Order: Pam: Thank you all for coming tonight!
Mr. Lubisco:
Great to see everyone again this week! Last month was an amazing turn out and I am glad to see well-attended PTO meetings. That is definitely reflective of what your children are getting at home. 

There are a few things I have to announce. 

We had some great events last month, the first being our Faber Fall Kick-off. We did things a little differently this year in order to anticipate changes for next year. Traditionally, Field day has always been held in the spring, however for this year Grades 1-5 were moved to the Fall. The reason for this is because of the new program we will begin next year: PBSIS, which requires a fall event. We wanted to see how it would work this year and test some things out and it was a great success. Kids had a blast and it was really well done by our Phys. Ed teachers. The Pre-k and K students will have their Field Day in the Spring. The reason we broke it up was due to physical readiness. Teachers wanted more time with the younger students. 

The second event was Walk You Child to School Day, by far a larger turnout than last year. This was one of the largest crowds in recent years. We will really appreciate it as it sends a great message to the kids, the value of walking. Not only that but on my end, the more walkers the better. It’s a great positive in a walking district to have more children and parents participating and being part of the morning drop-offs.

Upcoming events, we have our Halloween Parade. I will be sending out our annual letter shortly to explain all the details. Please also remember there was a change to the District calendar: Election Day is now a District day off and January 2nd is also a District day off. The last day of school has been moved by one day.  This is available on line.

Progress reports are coming out. Not all parents will receive them, only if teachers find it necessary. Keep in mind you can also check Genesis on a regular basis. The progress reports you will receive will have more details regarding areas of need. I will send an email blast saying they are available tomorrow after school. 

We have our first Faber Celebration coming up– we call them Faber Celebrations as they do not always end up on Fridays. First will be on October 28th. We are hoping to have Sydney McLaughlin there as well.

We are also beginning to offer the Wilson support group to students. This is a one-to-one instruction group using the Wilson system for help in Reading and Phonics. Students need to be able to test into this program and supports grades 2-5. We also will have morning groups for Language Arts and Math and will be recommended by the teachers. 

As a reminder, breakfast is available at 7:30am every morning. Please take advantage if you need to.

We are now finalizing our Twitter account. This will be an additional way for parents to have information sent out to you.

Reports card changes have been finalized and have been approved by Genesis. The change affects Grades 3-5. As I said last time, this will be a better, more informative Report card.

The PBSIS is the positive behavior program that we will be implementing. It is supported by the Rutgers Boggs Center and is an absolutely great program. Our coach comes once a month and we will have 3 off-site meetings. The program is based on pointing out and reinforcing the positives rather the focusing on the negatives. It is going to give our teachers more strategies to bring into the classrooms and focuses on 3 positives statements for every 1 corrective statement. We will ask for your input as well via surveys as well as forums such as this.
President: Pam:  

First thing on our agenda is our upcoming Family Fun Movie Night. We have a flyer available up front and will be in the backpack as well. We are trying something different by adding a pre-order form for Pizza and drinks. This will help us know how much to order.

Pre-K reached out and asked to help raise money for reusable caps for Pre-K graduation at the end of the year. We will be doing a bake sale to help offset the cost as it is not in the budget. We will have 2 sessions – once after pre-k lets out and then again at 3 when school lets out as well. We will also be looking for donations.

DHS reached out regarding help with a teacher’s room refrigerator as theirs has possible broken. However, it is on hold right now as they are trying to fix it. 
We had a decent amount of money in Scholastic Dollars that was about to expire so we went ahead an ordered a bunch of things for the school. Some were simple as just rewards for in the class rooms, bean bags for classrooms, as well as new books for Mrs. Willoughby.

Unfortunately, we are not at 100% yet with our teacher memberships so we are asking if the membership feels the contest can be extended. Vote to extend Teacher Membership Contest to the end of the month: Passed.
Weather assembly will be on November 17th. It is a new assembly for the store that was found at our PTO expo last year. There will be 2 sessions : Pre-K to 2nd and 3rd to 5th.
Halloween Trunk or Treat is coming up on October 28th. Flyers are up here.

October 20th is our fundraising event at Texas Roadhouse. You do need to show the flyer, either paper or on your mobile device, in order for PTO to get the credit.

Lastly, we will have new flyers going out for new sweatshirts. Look for those upcoming flyers. Cost will be $30.

Book Fair will be the week of November 14th.
Treasurer: Monique:
This is September’s transaction list. You can see the Back to School luncheons as well as all our Memberships. Most of the deposits were memberships, which I was excited to see. We haven’t overspent as of yet which is great!

Can I have a motion to approve September reports?  A second?  The expense reports have been approved.
Approval of Meeting Minutes: Brittany:  
Please take a few moments to review the September meeting minutes. Any questions or edits?  No questions were posed. Can I have a motion to approve meeting minutes?  A second?  The meeting minutes have been approved. 
Vice President, Committee: Silke: 
Thank you all for signing up for the committees and thank you to the chairpersons! I have copies of all the committees for the chairpersons who have signed up. We are still looking for 2 chairpersons: Spelling Bee and Holiday Bazaar. For the Holiday Bazaar, we need someone who can be there for the entire day or at least be able to handle the money.
Red Ribbon Week is coming up. Bridget and Nichole are in charge of this and have arranged everything so we did refrain from having a committee. It is all under control. There will be two prizes at the end of the week: pencils as well as a keychain for backpacks.

Vice President, Grade Level Remarks:  Nicole: 
Team leaders have been notified and I see a bunch of leaders that are here tonight. Come see me after the meeting to receive your folder, which has all the information you need regarding events and volunteers as well as your contract. You can sign it and hand it right back to me tonight. Kelli put together a sample letter that you can use an introduction email to your volunteers if you so choose. 
If there is an X in the last column, the volunteer specifically asked to help in the classroom. If there is no X, this is a PTO member that is in your classroom.

The first event is the Halloween party and the deadline for volunteers to be named is Friday October 21st. We must know whom your volunteers are by the date in order to submit to the office. The rest of the volunteer list is due by November 23rd. Speak to your teachers about what they need for the parties. You can come to speak to me or your teachers with any questions.

Membership update:

168 Families

69 Teachers

Correspondence Secretary: Kelli:
Next meeting is November 16th.
Reminder to like us on Facebook for regular updates!

Current ongoing fundraisers:

Stop and Shop

Amazon Smile

ShopRite

You can find all the links for these on our website.
Open Discussion: 
Don’t forget to sign in! Also please fill out a slip and enter into our drawing basket. We will be pulling a name out at the end of the year for a prize!
Closing Remarks: Thank you again for coming tonight! Hopefully we will see you at the next meeting!
Adjourned: 7:35pm
Respectfully submitted: Brittany Meyer[image: image3.png]
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